MINUTES OF THE 2/2/18 Meeting of the PERC RYLA Committee. By Sally Phillipp

Ean published inquiry for volunteers to work on RYLA (Rotary Youth Leadership Awards) committee with Lisa Bloomer and Sally Philipp.  LB Showalter, Satinder Baweja, Ellitt Braud, Ken Roberts and David Rogers responded that they would like to volunteer.  A first meeting was set up at LB's offices on Friday, Feb 2, at noon.  LB, Lisa, Sallly, Satinder, Ellitt and Ken were in attendance.
Lisa gave a brief intro/history of RYLA - in its 28th year, over 7,000 kids have attended.  

Details:

· Program is for kids entering their senior year of HS.  

· We (Plano East Rotary) will be able to select two students to attend camp RYLA.  

· Currently other Plano clubs work with Plano West, Plano Senior, Plano East and Blueridge

· We can work with another club - or choose another school to work on our own

· Suggestions - Plano Academy and John Paul

Discussion followed -  and we decided to contact Plano Academy (Lisa will make contact and follow up).  Also will accept recommendations of students from other schools/areas. 

We need to start interviewing students soon - as decisions must be give to District by April 15th.

Once school has accepted we begin to work with them as follows:

· Meetings with counselors

· Providing information (Announcements, newsletter, postings, information meeting)

· Utilization of videos on the camp

We then moved on to selection criteria for the students.  After discussion we decided to use the Camp RYLA recruiting info as a guideline and create a questionnaire that we would use when interviewing students.  Topics and specific questions would have ratings.  Ken talked about form they use at Fujitsu when interviewing, and Sally mentioned 'score sheets' used to judge science fares.  Ken to forward Fujitsu info to Sally and she will create a question format sheet DRAFT for us to mark up and then use when interviewing.  Sally to forward draft to committee members by Monday - for their perusal, markup and suggestions.   

We will select students (2) and also backups (2) and send information to District.

Schedule Overview:  

· February - initial meeting and decision(s) on how to proceed.

· March - Interview and choose recipients and backups.

· April - send payment by April 15.  

· Send campers applications (with pic) to Camp's mailing address by April 15 

· Note:  Each club is responsible for transportation of their student(s) to and from the camp.

· May - follow up with students and parents to make sure all forms (medical etc) have been received and forwarded to Camp.

· June-July maintain contact with students.

· July/August - Camp RYLA - July 31 to August 5

· Sept/Oct - schedule Ryla campers to give presentation to your club.  Invite parents and school contacts.

· November 17 - offer transportation to RYLA Day 7 event

Scheduled to meet before regular Rotary meeting - Thursday - February 8 - at 5:30 PM

s

PS - Lisa - let me know if I forgot anything.

